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Hello everyone! I am Toshiaki Itami, Director of 

the Center for International Relations (CIR) and 

Vice President of the University of Miyazaki (UoM). 

Starting this month, the CIR will publishing a quar-

terly English newsletter as a way of sharing infor-

mation on  international topics related to the CIR 

and UoM.  

The CIR has two main roles. The first is to as-

sist international students at UoM and their family 

members so that they smoothly adjust to life in 

Miyazaki and pursue their scholarly goals with 

peace of mind. Our other main role is to assist Jap-

anese students interested in studying abroad by 

providing them with as much information as possi-

ble and working to ensure their safety while over-

seas.   

As you can see on the back page of this news-

letter, the number of UoM’s international students 

is rising steadily, and currently stands at around 

180 undergraduate and graduate students. Around 

150 of our Japanese students also study abroad 

every year. UoM also has signed academic ex-

change agreements with 77 institutions in 26 coun-

tries, and student exchange memoranda with 58 

institutions in 19 countries. Another way we are 

strengthening our international ties is by opening 

overseas offices. At present, we have five overseas 

offices, located in four countries (Indonesia , Myan-

mar, Thailand, and Vietnam). 

Each issue of this newsletter will share infor-

mation on these global activities of UoM, while also 

spotlighting  the activities of international students 

on campus and Japanese students overseas. In 

addition, we want to focus on how our university is 

working together with Miyazaki Prefecture and sur-

rounding areas to foster global initiatives and 

strengthen ties between foreign residents and their 

local communities.  

We hope that you find the newsletter interest-

ing and informative. Please feel free to share your 

comments and suggestions so we can improve the 

content in the months ahead.   

Message from  

Professor Toshiaki Itami 

CIR Director & UoM Vice President 
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Back in April, we interviewed UoM student Shin Cho 

(Faculty of Agriculture) for our Facebook page to find 

out more about his plan to study in Poland and Russia 

on the Tobitate program. Shin has a talent for lan-

guages: he is already fluent in English and Chinese (as 

well as Japanese), and now is studying Russian and 

Polish for his upcoming trip. In his interview he of-

fered all kinds of helpful advice and insights to other 

students interested in the Tobitate program, including 

the following: “The program encourages you to take a 

look back at your life and understand yourself better. 

Plus, encountering other cultures will open your mind. 

You can find out how awesome Japan is and also how 

weird it can be. When you step back a little you can 

see things more objectively, whereas if you are too 

close to something you can never see it as it really is.” 

In 2014, the Ministry of Education, Culture, 

Sports, Science and Technology (MEXT) 

launched the  “Tobitate” (Leap for Tomorrow) 

Young Ambassador Program. The program’s aim 

to double the number of university and high-

school students studying abroad by 2020. This is 

a public-private initiative, made possible by con-

tributions from supporting companies.  To date, 

17 students from the University of Miyazaki have 

either participated or plan to participate in the 

Tobitate program.  

CIR plans to regularly interview Tobitate stu-

dents to find out more about their plans and ex-

periences . So far we have sat down to talk with 

two students: Shin Cho and Yukiko Nakamura. 

The full interviews can be  found on our Face-

book page (Miyazaki.U.CIR), but here we offer a 

brief summary and excerpts. 

Yukiko Nakamura may have a Japanese name, 

but she speaks English like a native speaker. She 

spent the first 13 years of her live in San Jose, Califor-

nia, where her parents were living at the time. But for 

the Tobitate program she decided to pursue research 

in Africa, where she had dreamed of visiting ever 

since watching wildlife shows on TV as a child. In Au-

gust 2015 she traveled to Nairobi, Kenya, where she 

spent eight months participating in the “Urban Zoo” 

project at the International Livestock Research Insti-

tute. The project gathered  samples in Nairobi from 

the environment, animals, and people, targeting the 

bacteria E. coli to find a “footprint” of the disease and 

understand how it comes into people. Next February, 

Yukiko plans to take the national veterinary exam and 

then perhaps pursue a PhD. Her long-term goal is to 

work for an international organization like the WHO.  

Tobitate scholarship recipient Yukiko Nakamura in Kenya.  

UoM undergraduate Shin Cho discusses his study abroad plans. 

http://www.google.co.jp/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj-guzqrb_NAhWIHZQKHejWAKgQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgozetea.hatenablog.com%2Fentry%2F2015%2F01%2F27%2F031606&psig=AFQjCNEh2dSMQQQesPIErzfp6S15eGSDSw&ust=1466812851
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Follow the CIR 

on FACEBOOK! 

In late 2015 we 

launched a Facebook 

page to regularly post 

info and photos related 

our activities as well as 

news related to UoM.  

Visit us at: 

www.facebook.com/

Miyazaki.U.CIR/ 

PhD candidate Rinda Puspasari stopped by the CIR office in June for an interview. 

In early June we had a chance to interview Rinda Puspasari, 

an Indonesian PhD candidate at UoM’s Graduate School of 

Agriculture for the CIR Facebook page. Rindai began her 

graduate studies in Miyazaki in 2015. She is researching the 

adaptability of a “interspecific hybrid legume” derived from 

the Lotus corniculatus. This hybrid legume is useful in pre-

venting dairy cows from bloating. Both of Rinda’s parents 

are academics, also in the field of agriculture. As a girl, she 

lived with her parents for a year in Australia, where they 

were studying at the time. This experience and working for 

an international company in Indonesia explains why she is 

so fluent in English.    

Rinda explained some of the differences she has faced at 

UoM compared to studying in her home country. One major 

difference has been that students here do all the lab work 

themselves, rather than relying on lab technicians. Another 

difference is that all the facilities are in one place at UoM, 

rather than spread out among different  locations. She rec-

ommends that Indonesian students who want to study in 

Japan try to find out more about which specific faculties or 

graduate programs are the best, rather than just looking at 

overall university rankings. The entire interview with Rinda 

and more photos are available on the CIR Facebook page.  

On Wednesday June 22, the Kimono Rental Event was 

held at the Center for International Relations. Interna-

tional students and others had a chance to try on a 

kimono for free and wear it around campus all day. 

The event was sponsored by the Miyazaki Chamber of 

Commerce and Industry. The aim is to promote closer 

ties between international residents and the local 

community. Here are a few photos of the event — 

and more can be found on the CIR Facebook page.  

Kimono Rental Event at CIR Office 

Interview with Rinda Puspasari  
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Summer is a busy time for the Center for International Rela-

tions because it is the month when the University of Miya-

zaki hosts its annual Summer Program for international stu-

dents. This year a total of 43 students from 11 countries 

and regions  (China, Indonesia, New Zealand, Russia, South 

Korea, Spain, Taiwan, Thailand, Ukraine, the United States, 

and Vietnam) will take part in this year’s program. Along 

with studying Japanese and learning about traditional cul-

ture , participants have the chance to visit tourist sites 

around Miyazaki Prefecture. Above are a few photos taken 

from last year’s summer program.  

The number of international students at UoM has been climbing steadily in recent years. The chart above 

shows the progress that has been made have been making since 2010. Currently around 180 students 

from overseas study at UoM and we are working to boost that figure to over 250 by around 2020.  

Summer Program  
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